GREENS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR OCT. 11, 2017

IN THE PRO SHOP @ 8:30 AM

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER- @ 8:30 AM BY CHAIR MIKE DEANGELIS.

1ST ORDER OF BUSINESS, DUE TO THE SIZE OF THE GREENS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE WE NEED TO CHANGE OUR MEETING PLACE. IT WAS DISCUSSED THAT MANAGEMENT WILL LOOK INTO AN ALTERNATE LOCATION. MEETINGS WILL BE HELD ON THE FIRST FRIDAY OF EVERY MONTH AT 8:30 AM.

PRESENT WERE MEMBERS- CHAIR MIKE DEANGELIS, BILL LEWIS, DOUG KUHN, KELLY FENDLEY, SEC. LINDA FENDLEY AND BOARD LIAISON BRYAN SKELLY.

GUESTS BROOK MARK AND KEVIN QUINN. MAXINE BROWN, LINDA HOFF, BOB HOFF, RON GAUVIN, TIM MARVEL AND KAY CHILANO WERE EXCUSED.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR SEPT. 1ST, 2017 WERE APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY BY MEMBER EMAIL.

GENERAL MANAGER REPORT- KARIN SHULMAN REPORTED, RON NEZBIT IS NOW GOLF COURSE MAINTENANCE EXCEPT FOR STABLES. DANNY HOFF IS NOW GOLF OPERATIONS, ANY ISSUES WITH THE GOLF COURSE CAN BE DIRECTED TO DANNY TO INFORM THE MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT.

FERN LAKE WILL NOT BE DREDGED UNTILL NEXT YEAR. ALL BRIDGES ON THE GOLF COURSE ARE SCHEDULED TO BE REBUILT.

THER IS SOMEONE COMING OUT TO CHECK ON INSTALLING SECURITY CAMERAS ON THE GOLF COURSE.

KAY CHILANO WILL START WORKING IN THE EC OFFICE STARTING OCT. 23RD 2017.

GOLF OPERATIONS- DANNY HOFF.

GOLF MAINTENANCE- RON NEZBIT GAVE REPORT. ALL BRIDGES WILL BE REDONE. CART TURNOUT ON #5 AND #14 WILL BE CHECKED FOR SAFTY.

WE ARE ALSO LOOKING INTO HAVING ASPHALTING DONE ON #9 CART PATH IN THE SPRING OF 2018.

BOARD LIAISON- BRYAN SKELLY REPORTED ON THE CART PATH #9. ALSO DISCUSSED THE DRAGING OF THE WASTE SAND AREAS.

OLD BUSINESS- RESURFACING THE TENNIS COURTS WILL BE HELD OFF TILL NEXT SPRING. THE PICKLEBALL LINE WILL BE ADDED TO THE SECOND COURT NOW.

WE ALSO DISCUSSED A DRAINAGE PIPE ON #4 TO ILLIMINATE THE ROCKS FOR SAFETY ISSUES.

NEW BUSINESS- THE NEW WELL (#9) UPDATE. THE WATER IS BEING TESTED FOR ARSNIK. THE MIDDLE LAKE IS GOING TO BE FIXED AGAIN FOR its LEAKS. A DISCUSSION WAS HAD ABOUT MAPS AND SIGNS FOR HIKEING TRAILS.

ALSO DISCUSSED WAS THE RENOVATION OF #6 RESTROOM.

THE PRO SHOP WILL BE CLOSED ON TUES. AND WEDS. STARTING NOV. 1, 2017 FOR THE WINTER MONTHS.

NEXT MEETING - FRIDAY NOVEMBER 3RD, @ 8:30 AM IN THE PRO SHOP.

MANAGEMENT WILL LOOK FOR AN ALTERNATE SITE FOR THE COMMITTEE MEETING. MIKE DEANGELIS WILL ANNOUNCE THE SPECIFIC LOCATION IN THE MEETING REMINDER EMAIL.

MOTION BY BILL LEWIS, SECONDED BY KELLY FENDLEY TO ADJOURN MEETING.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:43 AM.

MINUTES BY LINDA FENDLEY